

Your ref:

Our ref: HE185325

Enquiries to: Richard McKenzie

Email:

HighwaysProgramme@northumberland.gov.uk

Tel direct: (01670) 624099 **Date:** Tuesday 26th June 2018

Dear Sir/Madam.

Proposed Residents Permit Parking, Ingram Road, Bamburgh

Residents have raised concerns about parking difficulties in Ingram Road caused by visitor parking. In order to address this the County Council can consider implementing a Residents Permit Parking scheme.

A residents permit scheme aims to restrict the use of on-street parking spaces so they are only available for use by residents within a designated area. Each household within the designated area would be able to apply for a maximum of two permits, one allocated against a specific vehicle registration and the second 'visitor' permit can be used by any vehicle, including family and friends when visiting. There is a £15 administration charge per permit per year. The area proposed for the permit scheme on Ingram Road is shown overleaf.

I am therefore writing to ask for your views on this proposal. A freepost form is enclosed for you to send any comments you may have or you can reply via email to HighwaysProgramme@northumberland.gov.uk or online at http://trafficconsult.northumberland.gov.uk

Regrettably, it is not possible to reply to individual comments, but you may wish to note that comments may be included in a Decision Report to the Director of Local Services and Housing and may be available for public inspection.

The closing date for any comments you may wish to make is Tuesday 7th August 2018.

I would urge you to take the opportunity to comment on this matter as the decision taken will be based upon the responses received from residents.

Thank you in advance for your participation.







Yours sincerely,

R McKenzie

Richard McKenzie Senior Programmes Officer





